

PRESIDENT DAVE MARCELLA 481-4269
VICE-PRESIDENT BOBBY BEATSON 481-2124
SECRETARY MARK HODGES 775-4488
TREASURER ANDREA MARCELLA 481-4269
EDITOR MIKE ROBERSON 720-6357

MEMBER AT LARGE TONY MANCINI

WWW.SUMTERCRUISERS.COM

OCTOBER 2015

NEXT MEETING: OCTOBER 8TH

481-4044

Presidents Corner:

Well Cruisers our show is complete, we didn't have a lot of cars because of the weather. I'm pretty sure that the ones that came were happy, they all got trophies, door prizes and we had a good time.

Again, the homemade trophies were a big hit. Thanks to Robert and Bobby, and those that helped me put mine together, so that we could have them there . Now it's time to rest.

No wait, we still have shows to attend, we're going to Silver the 27th of October and at the October meeting we'll be voting for the officers that will lead the club into the future.

I hope a lot of you will take the time to come to the meeting and suggest names and vote for those members that you would like to see as officers (even if it's yourself).!!!

We had a before member, Charlie Fossett, rejoin the club and Dan & Wilma Connor join the club Saturday. We welcome them and hope they enjoy the club.

We've had a couple of members with deaths in their families, we've also had members with surgeries and / or are having surgeries. Let's remember to keep all of them in our prayers.

Hope you all have a good month. Really hope to see you at the club meeting on the 8th of October.

Thanks, God Bless,

David



Minutes of the Sumter Cruisers' Meeting / Thursday, September 10, 2015

President David Marcella opened the meeting at 7:00 PM. Thirty members were present. Mark Hodges returned thanks. David advised the membership that t-shirts were available at the meeting for the reduced price of \$10.00 each. Any remaining shirts will be used as door prizes at our car show on September 26th.

Robert Hayes' surgery was postponed until October 6th. Sympathy was extended to John Tuttle for the passing of his sister. Additionally, John has another sister who has cancer. We were asked to keep these members in our thoughts and prayers.

Vice-President Bobby Beatson was at the annual Pigeon Forge show.

Andrea Marcella's treasurer's report indicated that the club remains in sound financial condition.

Tony Mancini led a discussion regarding show assignments. Set-up begins at 7:30 on Saturday, September 26th. All members were asked to assist in any way possible to make our show a success. Fifty/fifty tickets were discussed. There will be two fifty/fifty drawings. One is for members only. Members may purchase tickets at the registration table. The other 50/50 is for show guests only. Those tickets will be available from members who are walking throughout the show field.

Bob Trail stated that there have been some problems with our website. He has not been able to update it for that reason. Bob has been working to resolve the situation.

We were reminded of Friday night cruise-ins in Camden and the trip to the nursing home in Silver on Tuesday October 27th.

Some members have expressed interest in changing our meeting location. We were asked to think about possible restaurants and to be prepared to make suggestions at the October meeting.

David asked about members who are working on their cars. That would be just about everyone! He gave an interesting report on the trip to Detroit. The Sanders accompanied the Marcellas on this exciting road trip!



Inspirational Quote of the Month
"Work spares us from three evils; boredom, vice, and need."

Voltaire